
Preliminary Summary Report of Serious or Near Serious 
CAL FIRE Injuries, Illnesses and Accidents 

 

This Preliminary Summary Report is intended as an aid in accident prevention, and to provide factual information from the first 12 
hours of the accident review. Information contained within may be subject to revision as further investigation is conducted. 

 

  

 

 

 

Fire Engine Rollover  

September 4, 2025 

TCU September Lightning Complex 

25-CA-TCU-012078 

25-CA-TCU-012202 

California Southern Region 
 

 

SUMMARY 
On September 4, 2025, at approximately 0800 hours, a CAL FIRE Type 3 fire engine 
was assigned as part of a strike team assigned to the Tuolumne - Calaveras Unit (TCU) 
Lightning Complex in California. While traveling South on Highway 49 from the Incident 
Command Post (ICP) to their line assignment the engine was involved in a rollover. Two 
of the engine company personnel were evaluated at scene and released. One was 
transported to Adventist Health in Sonora for evaluation and was later released. 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS FOR IMMEDIATE  

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS 
 

No recommendations were identified within the first 12 hours of this review.  

 


